
Friday 1st July 2022 

DEAN FIELD NEWS 

Goodbye Year 6 
 
Today marks the last day for most of our year 6 pupils leaving to attend Trinity       
Academy Halifax. The pupils have worked very hard this year to prepare for their SATs 
despite two challenging and uncertain years from COVID.  
 
We celebrated the year and their Dean Field journey coming to an end with a fantastic 
prom and all the students signed shirts as a memory keepsake. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Dean Field have been lucky to have such a kind and friendly year 6 class that have 
modelled excellent traits to our younger pupils.  
  
We wish you all the best of luck in high school!  

Mrs F.Pether 

REMINDER: 
 
Monday-Thursday after school clubs such as Football club, will finish on Friday 8th  
July. There will be no additional after school clubs during the last two weeks of the 
summer term. 
 
Friday afternoon 1:10-3pm clubs will run as normal on Friday 8th July and Friday 
15th July.  
 
Dean Field Den at the school house (3pm-5:30pm) will run as normal until and on 
Thursday 21st July. There will be no Dean Field Den on Friday 22nd July.  
 
School will close at 1:10pm on Friday 22nd July for the summer holidays so 
there will be no Friday afternoon clubs or Dean Field Den that day. All children 
must be picked up at 1:10pm. 



Fire Drill 
 
We had a fire drill on Wednesday 29th June and we were all outside in 1 minute and 
38 seconds, which is a great result! We always aim for under 2 minutes. 
 
Y1-Y6 were all out, lined up and extremely quiet by 1 minute 16, fastest yet!   
 
Attendance checks and hands were raised quickly, well done!  

School Money Debts 
 

Polite reminder to get ahead with paying any school fees on the School Money       
system. You can log on at any time and pay any fees in advance; we are aiming to 
have no debts from September onwards. You can access this online at: https://
login.eduspot.co.uk/public/portal/parent/?
app=schoolmoney&source=website&version=20190314 
  
 

 
End of Year Parent/Carer Survey 

 
Please find a link to complete our end of year parent/carer survey. As    
always we welcome your feedback and always look forward to reading 
your lovely comments. The results will be analysed and published as well 
as support our action planning for the next 
academic year.  
 
 

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/N7SDVW8 
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Sports Week 
 
Last week, Dean Field celebrated National Sports Week. The theme this year was 
'belonging'. Youth Sport Trust are campaigning to ensure there is a place for every 
young person to belong in school sport. There is so much that all young people can 
gain from school sport such as connecting with others, developing important life skills, 
and improving both their physical and mental health. 
Each day the Sports and Health lead set a variety of sporting activities for the children 
such as ‘around the world’, ‘throw ups’ and even ‘beat the teacher’ to complete either 
in school or at home. A competition was set for children to create their own sporting 
game that is inclusive for all.  

Antony Cotterill Sponsored Circuit 
 
Last week, all the children in Dean Field participated in a sponsored circuit. They 
raised a fantastic amount of £997.20. 40% will go towards Antony Cotterill to support 
him with his career and training and 60% of the money will be used to buy additional 
sporting equipment for our school. We would like to thank everyone who has donated 
money to support PE at Dean Field.  



Safeguarding 

Thinking about letting your child walk home alone in Y5 & 6 from September 22? 
 
We know a lot of our children are walking home alone or in pairs after school, while we 
recognise this as a level of maturity and trust that parents have instilled within their 
children, there are often things that happen in communities that we cannot control. 
 
How can you stay safe while walking home? 
 
- Follow the rules of the road and obey signs and signals.  
- Walk on pavements whenever they are available. 
 - Keep alert at all times; don't be distracted by electronic devices that take your eyes 
(and ears) off your journey home. 
- Avoid walking alone and using shortcuts through unfamiliar areas 

- Be aware of your surroundings. 

- Travel in well-lit areas. 

- Wear something bright that can easily be seen. 

- Always tell a trusted grown up if you are ever worried about 
walking home alone. 

- NEVER give your location on social media. 

 

Please remember all children in Y4 and below MUST be 
collected by a trusted adult or a person over the age of 16. 

 

Pupil Voice 

 
 
Hi it’s Molly,  
 

On Thursday it was the year 6 leavers assembly and loads of people were really   
upset. I think we used the whole tissue supply in school! It was a hard day for      
everyone! I hope year 6 have the best time in secondary school.  
 
I can’t believe that it will be me next year! This time next week, we’ll all be meeting 
our new teachers which I’m sure everyone is excited 
about.  
 

Hope you have a nice weekend.  
 

Molly    

 
 

 



 
Miss Fudge is already 25% of the way to the Uganda fundraising target! A 
huge thank you to pupils and families who has helped so far at Dean Field, 
including families and staff at Beech Hill School. See what Miss Fudge is 
doing and why here: https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/
missfudgedeanfieldugandaproject2022  

https://www.justgiving.com/crowdfunding/missfudgedeanfieldugandaproject2022
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Mexico Church Visit 

Mexico class visited St Malachy’s church to help develop their knowledge of different 
places of worship. Father Michael kindly showed us around his church and explained 
the different parts and what happens during their worship ceremonies. We recognised 

the statues of Jesus and the cross from our learning at Easter time this year and         
remembered that the holy book is called a bible. The children thought the stained 

glass windows were beautiful and really enjoyed discovering a new place in our local 
community.  



Are you thinking of sending your child to Dean Field in September 
2023 to start school?  

Then get ahead and enroll your child in our Dean Field Nursery. If you need any assis-
tance with funding for Nursery please follow the link: https://
www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/ 

 

 

Apply when your child turns 2 years old. Children 

start nursery the term after they turn 3 years old. 

 

• If your child turns 3 between 1 September 

and 31 December – Term starting on or 

after 1 January 

• If your child turns 3 between 1 January 

and 31 March – Term starting on or after 

1 April 

• If your child turns 3 between 1 April and 31 

August – Term starting on or after 1 

September 

 Safe, secure & stimulating environment 

 Fully equipped indoor and outdoor space 

 Fun and sociable experiences  

 Fully qualified, friendly and caring staff  

 Up to date resources and equipment 

 Nurturing transition to our school 

 Hot meals available 

 Free and daily fruit, milk and tooth brushing  

 Whole school involvement to prepare for starting 

Reception with their class mates 

 Half-termly trips and exciting opportunities including 

dance clubs and animal workshops 
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Dinner Menu w/c Monday 4th July  



DIARY DATES 
 

 

DATE EVENT 

Monday 4th July Year 2 Sports Day  

Monday 4th July Year 5 London Trip Parent’s Meeting 2:30pm 

Tuesday 5th July Nursery/Year 1 Sports Day 

Wednesday 6th July Year 4/5 Sports Day 

Thursday 7th July Year 3/Rec Sports Day 

Thursday 7th July Year 2 Beach Day in School 



 

Group % Attendance 

Mexico 91.7% 

China 84.9% 

Australia 93.3% 

Poland 88.8% 

Kenya 90% 

Brazil 95.3% 

Ireland 95.8% 

Total 91.5% 

This Weeks Attendance 
 

Congratulations to Ireland class who had the highest 
attendance in the school this week. Well done to   
Brazil class for coming second. I am seriously       
concerned of classes who are below 96%. Meetings 
with parents of children who are of concern will occur. 
 
If your child is absent from school please contact the 
school  office on 01422 258258 before 9.00am.  
 
It is important we are aware of the reason for your 
child/children’s absence. It becomes a safeguarding 
concern if parents do not inform school when their 
child/children are absent. Please contact the school  
office on the first day of absence before 9am stating 
reasons for any absence. This will avoid absences   
being recorded as unauthorised.  
 
If you have any concerns or questions surrounding 
your child/children’s attendance please do not hesitate 
to contact me. 
 
Many Thanks.  
Loraine Stansfield,  Pastoral Manager 

Time Table Rock Stars! 
 
 
The class winners this week are:  
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Well done to everyone who took part! We 
can’t wait to see who wins next week.  

Group TTRS Winner 

Australia Freya B 

Poland Abi C 

Kenya Georgie A 

Brazil Katie-May A 

Ireland Miley A 

Accelerated Reader Results 
 
The winner is….. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

You could help increase your class            
percentage by doing some extra reading 
on myON! There are thousands of books 
for you to choose from! If you need a  re-
minder of your login details, please speak 
to your teacher. Visit https://
www.myon.co.uk/login/ to start reading! 

POLAND 

Poland 93.3% 

Brazil 81% 

Kenya 82.3% 

Australia 84.5% 

Ireland 83.8% 

https://www.myon.co.uk/login/
https://www.myon.co.uk/login/

